Date: 12 December 2014

Our Ref: SECCOR 49 2014 Your Ref:

Mr Dean Blackwood Director River Faughan Anglers 20 Campbell Park Avenue Belfast BT4 3FH



Northern Area Planning Office Orchard House 40 Foyle Street Londonderry BT48 6AT

## Dear Mr Blackwood

I refer to your correspondence of 26 November 2014 to the Permanent Secretary. Mr O'Reilly has seen your correspondence and asked me to respond.

The Department remains of the view that the issues you have raised in relation to the relocation of the settlement lagoons were comprehensively examined at the Judicial Review hearing and dealt with to the satisfaction of the Senior Judicial Review Judge.

Furthermore, I am sure you are aware that the disputed planning permission is no longer capable of lawful implementation in accordance with its conditions since time expired. Therefore I feel a meeting at this stage would not serve any useful purpose. However, should any new proposals for the relocation of the lagoons or the site in question be submitted the Department would be happy to discuss with the RFA the details of the proposed scheme.

Yours faithfully

Maura Fox

Northern Area Planning Manager